
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works  

Date: March 11, 2025 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 
 
 

o CCLIP funding: The project plans are being developed.  The survey is complete. 
 

o Storm Debris Removal:    This project is complete.  We have elected to remove the tree removal 
at Public Works from the reimbursement request in an effort to bring the application to a close.  
I have not received any word on acceptance of the removal from the application from FEMA.  I 
am anticipating that it will be accepted.  This would reduce our reimbursement by $1,250.00.   

 
o Public Works Replacement Vehicle:      The warning lights have been installed but are not wired 

yet.  I will be working on getting this completed. 
 

o Repairs to Signals, W. 47th Street and W. 47th Place and Rainbow:     I have made an inquiry 
as to the status of the parts and repair.  I have not heard back as of this writing.  If I have an 
update, I will share this at the Council Meeting. 

 
o Street Light Pole Knockdown, 4700 Rainbow Blvd.:     We have installed the replacement pole 

and fixture, and it is in operation. 
 

o Street Light pole base at W. 47th Street and Fisher:      The street light pole base has been 
installed. 

 
o Leaf Pickup Program:    We will be conducting a one-time pass beginning on March 24th as a 

spring leaf cleanup.  We are anticipating this to take one week. 
 

o Mission Road Project, 2025:    This project has not had a preconstruction meeting yet and a 
construction schedule has not been provided as of yet.  The Gas Company is still working on 
main and service replacements.  We have now been informed that the water district would like 
to replace 500 feet of main on the Westwood side of Mission Road from W. 53rd Street to W. 
50th Terrace.  We are working with both utilities to determine how this might impact on our 
Mission Road project. 

 
o W. 47th Place Complete Street Project: We, along with the City Engineer just finished a 

preliminary design and construction cost estimate for W. 47th Place from Rainbow Boulevard 
to State Line Road.  I have submitted to the CARS Program for this to be a 2026 project with 
the City match coming from the Woodside CID/TIF fund. 
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